
 

  
 
 

 
 

Expansion of Phoenix Primary School 

from 2 to 4 forms of Entry (2FE to 4FE) 

 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 
that the London Borough of Southwark intends to make a prescribed alteration to Phoenix 
Primary School, Marlborough Grove, Bermondsey, London SE1 5JT, from the 1st September 
2016. 
 
The proposal is to permanently expand the physical capacity of the school. This will be done 
by expanding the school on the existing annexe site. 
 
The current capacity of the school is 420 pupils and the proposed capacity will be 840 pupils. 
The number of pupils presently registered at the school is 396 pupils. The current admissions 
number is 60 (2 forms of entry (2FE) and the proposed admissions number is 120 (4 forms of 
entry (4FE)), from the 1st September 2016 onwards. The Council needs to provide additional 
places to fulfil its statutory obligation to provide sufficient school places. 
 
The Council will be funding this project 
 
No specific special needs proposals are being brought forward. 
 
Signed: 
 
Merril Haeusler 
Director of Education 
 
Publication date:  January 19th 2015 
Closing Date:  February 16th 2015  
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal 
can be obtained from: Ric Euteneuer, School Place Planning Strategy Officer, Southwark 
Council, Children’s and Adults’ Services, Southwark Council, PO Box 64529, London, SE1P 5LX 
by telephone: 020 7525 5018, or by email: ric.euteneuer@southwark.gov.uk  
 
Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object 
to, or make comments on the proposal by sending them to Ric Euteneuer, School Place 
Planning Strategy Officer, Southwark Council, Children’s and Adults’ Services, Southwark 
Council, PO Box 64529, London, SE1P 5LX or by email to: ric.euteneuer@southwark.gov.uk 
 

 

 

 


